
Nonresident Programs

A Guide to the Application 

Process



What is a Nonresident Application?

Nonresident 



Nonresident Application

Nonresident applications are for students who do NOT

live within the boundaries of MSDWT. These have

previously been referred to as “Out-of-District”
families. MSDWT families and staff may confirm the

home address at this link:

https://www.croppermap.com/msdwt/

https://www.croppermap.com/msdwt/


When does a student complete a

nonresident application?

● Applications must be completed EACH year. 

● Communication will be sent to families each year reminding 

them to reapply if they wish to continue as a Nonresident 

family.

● Applications will be available online beginning October 15th 

and are due December 15th annually.

● Applications can be found on the district website under the 

Nonresidency Program tab. 



What is the process for nonresident application?

● A system automated confirmation for receipt of the

application is sent once the application has been

submitted online.

● Once the student is approved, the student will then need

to enroll at the approved school. Application approval is

NOT enrollment.

● Please Note: Families are responsible for transportation

to and from school.



Can my student’s approval be revoked?

Yes. A student’s approval can be put on probationary status or

revoked if absences, tardiness, or discipline issues are a concern.

Students and families in applying for Nonresidency agree to:

● Arrive to school and be in class before the bell rings;

● Not arrive at school prior to the approved arrival time as

designated by the building and may not be left unattended; and

● Students must not be picked up before the end of the school day

unless for a substantiated appointment.



Frequently Asked Questions

● Is there an application fee for Nonresidency?  

-No. There are no associated fees at this time.

● If my student moves out of district and wishes to continue through 

the term, do I need to fill out a Nonresidency application?

-Yes. Note this is a change of process. It is important to have the 

application on file for many reasons, including sending important 

updates. Decisions regarding enrollment are joint between district 

and building administrators, considering factors such as 

attendance, behavior, and building capacity.


